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NEWSLETTER 
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Term 2 Week 7 
Thursday 10th June 2021 

Principal:  Kate Bennett 
 

  

 

June 2021  
Fri 11 th  -  Pupil Free Day  

Mon 14 th  -  Public Holiday  

 

 

Mon 21 st  ð Governing Council 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
During week 9 and 10 of this term (Monday the 21st of June until Friday the 2nd of July) Parent Teacher 
interviews will be occurring for all year 1 to 7 students.   
 
The duration of interviews will be 15 minutes.  We ask parents to be mindful of the time limit to ensure 
all parents get their allocated time.   
 
Your child will be bringing home a graded report on Friday the 18th of June.  Your childôs academic and 
social growth will be discussed at the interviews along with the next steps for your childôs development.   
 
To book an interview time please go to:   
www.schoolinterviews.com.au and use the event code fwefk.   
If viewing this on a digital platform the link is: 
https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=fwefk  You can then choose one of the available 
time slots.   
 
Reception students will also bring home a report on Friday the 18th of June which is in a different 
format to the other year levels.  Interviews for reception students have already taken place therefore 
reception students will only have interviews if requested by the teacher.   
 
During parent teacher interviews we would like to ensure we donôt have too many adults gathering in 
our buildings as our hallways are very restrictive.  If you are waiting for an interview with a teacher who 
has a class in the main building can you please wait in the courtyard and enter the building just prior to 
your interview and leave promptly after you interview.  Whilst on site please make sure you adhere to 
social distancing guidelines.  Each teacher will have a QR code with them please make sure you scan 
in when you attend the interview if you have not already done so when entering school grounds. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns please come and see Kate Bennett or Helen Carroll. 
 
 
 

Important Dates  

 

mailto:dl.0179_admin@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=fwefk


Principal:  Kate Bennett                   Deputy Principal:  Helen Carroll                               Email:dl.0179_admin@schools.sa.edu.au  

Ph: 8267 1644   Fax: 8267 1287   This newsletter & other school information is on the web at www.nthadelaideps.sa.edu.au 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL continued 

 
Pupil Free Day 
We will have our Pupil Free Day tomorrow the 11th of June.  Teachers will be attending a range of 
Maths training and development sessions.  These sessions will develop teacherôs pedagogy in 
delivering the maths curriculum in their classrooms. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parent and Friends 
Thank you to the parents and friends committee who met recently.  This group has been researching 
and discussing a more permanent solution to the lunch ordering system for our school.  We will have a 
more permanent solution soon for our school in regard to lunch orders. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
COVID restrictions 
COVID restrictions havenôt changed we are still asking parent and caregivers to not come into 
buildings so we can keep adult traffic to a minimum.  We are inviting adults to assemblies for the 
hosting class and the award recipients.  We are asking that adults leave school grounds straight after 
the 3.20pm bell.  If you need to come onto site during school hours we ask that parents report to the 
front office for assistance with their enquiry.  Thank you to all the parents who are adhering to our 
COVID restrictions. We appreciate your support with this. 
 
Grass  
The fences have been put up as the grass is not growing as expected.  Unfortunately the fences may 
stay up until the end of term however we will remove the fences a soon as possible to open up our 
play area. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Warm regards 
Kate Bennett ï Principal 
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BUSINESS 

 
Qkr App 
Qkr is a little like an online shop, it is not specific to your child/rens school account.  Therefore 
if you have already paid for an item it will still appear everytime you login as the items are 
open to everyone from the School.  Please wait until you receive notes from your class 
teacher before you pay for an excursion/event to ensure your child/rens class is going on 
that specific excursion etc.  Please ensure you have the correct class and teacher selected 
for your child/ren. 
 
Please ensure your child/rens Excursions/Camps etc ï are paid prior to the student attending 
the event 
 
Please remember not to send cash to the Front Office.  Thank you for your understanding. 
 
Payment of School Fees ï Thank you to all the families who have paid their fees recently.  If you would 
like extra time to pay your fees please contact me on 8267 1644 and press 3 to speak to the Business 
Manager to discuss a payment arrangement. 
 
Statements are sent out to parents and guardians each term.  If your family circumstances change 
please ensure you notify the Front Office with your new residential address, email address and phone 
number so we can keep your records up to date. 
 
Overdue Accounts ï If no contact is made to the school and your fees remain unpaid, the school reserves 
the right to pass overdue accounts to Central Debt Collection every year.  If this occurs, families are 
responsible for the payment of the collection costs as per parents/guardians declaration in the Enrolment 
Contract. 
 
Unfortunately, accounts are not able to be split.  It is the legal responsibility of each signatory on the 
enrolment contract to pay all tuition fees unless a Financial Court Order is put in place.  Parents are 
requested to make their own arrangements regarding payment of accounts if they are a split family. 
 
School Card  
You need to reapply at the beginning of every year to qualify for the school card grant.  It does not 
rollover, it is only for the current school year. 
 
Families who may qualify for the School Card Grant should complete Form A ï Income Audit (Combined 
Gross Family Income $60,867.00) or Form B ï Self Employed, Hardship and Change in Circumstances.  
You can access the online forms from any device that gets internet.  Visit:-   
sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard   Select the form you would like to apply for and follow the prompts.  
You can save the form, and return to complete it at another time, by clicking on the save button.  All 
processed applications automatically come through to the school.  You will be notified by mail from 
Schoolcard on your outcome, if you are successful there is nothing further you need to do.  If you are 
asked for more information, please do so in a timely manner or you risk your application being rejected. 
 
 
 

 
Thank you 

Michelle Shearing - Business Manager 
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ART ROOM NEWS 

 
óRefugee Weekô- Art Exhibition   
 
North Adelaide Community Centre 
 
7th of June- 1st of July  
Monday to Friday 10 am-4pm 
 
At North Adelaide Primary School, we currently have over three hundred and forty students who come 
from a wide variety of cultural backgrounds. Every year, as a whole school, we learn about refugees 
and their plight. This year, we were fortunate to have had a visit from Red Cross. 
 
For this year's exhibition, children looked at symbolism and logos representing unity and refugee 
week.  The children worked with a wide variety of mediums and materials; the children ages range 
from five to twelve years young. 
 
Putting this exhibition together required a great deal of time and effort from our whole school 
community. 
 
A big thank you to Peter McMullen and Yianoula Wieczorek for volunteering their time and of course 

congratulations to all of the very talented students at North Adelaide Primary School. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Jodie Ashden - Visual/Media Arts Specialist 
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 KG2 NEWS 

 
Would you rather have a neck as long as a giraffe or eight legs like an octopus? How about stripes like 
a tiger or dots like a cheetah? 
Room 2 students visited Adelaide Zoo on Friday 28th May to further investigate our Science and 
Geography unit on Biodiversity, Sustainability, Animal Adaptations and Extreme Environments. The 
students each completed a KeyNote presentation whilst at the zoo as well as attending an education 
session on Animal Adaptations. 
Excursions like this arenôt possible without the help of some awesome parent helpers, so a big thanks 
to Halinka, Linda, Ruth and Laura.  The students will now complete Information Reports (English) on an 
animal of their choice and design a zoo enclosure for their animal (STEM). Exciting learning!  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kath Gemmell ï Class Teacher, Room 2 
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FESTIVAL OF MUSIC 

 
The Festival of Music is turning 130 this year and weôre 
on the search for Alumni. 
If you have ever been a performer as part of the Festival of 
Music, weôd love to have you involved. Performers may 
have been in choir, orchestra, troupe or compere/hosts. If 
you performed on the stage, weôd love to hear from you. 

One of our choral pieces for 2021 is Sisi Ni Moja. 

óSisi Ni Mojaô means óWe are Oneô in Swahili and follows 
the theme that ALL human beings have much in common!! 

Composer Jacob Narverud wanted to create an uplifting, hopeful song in a modern, popular-style. 
Since the piece was intended to represent all people and all cultures, he chose a text that would reflect 
just that. The lyrics have a strong uniting message and the piano accompaniment is energetic with 
plenty of rhythm. 
Our plan is to create a Virtual Choir featuring Alumni from the past. All you need to do is learn the song 
and record yourself singing it and upload it ï weôll do the rest. 
At the concert we will have the virtual choir singing on the screens while our 1,500 students sing along 
live. Itôs going to be spectacular. 
To get involved please register at this link: https://forms.gle/9Fzh1QCdbH9p... 
After you have registered we will start sending you information, including passwords to sound files, and 
instructions on how to film and upload. 
Do you know somebody that did the Festival of Music? Share this opportunity with them! 
Counting Stars ï Where Are They Now? 
Our Orchestra will be playing Counting Stars by OneRepublic. 
During this song weôd love to have images of past Alumni and see óWhere are they now?ô 
Did you every participate in the Festival of Music? Are you still involved in the Arts? 
If you answered YES to the above please take the time to fill out this short registration form to share 
your story with us. 
If youôd like to share your story, then head to this link: https://forms.gle/9AYXnjLptNpL... 
After you have registered we will start communicating with you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jodie Lindsay ï  
Music Teacher 
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REFUGEE WEEK 

 

Red Cross Visit 
 

On Monday of Week 6 NAPS Upper Primary Students heard directly 
from two former refugees and asylum seekers, named Abbas and óMô. 
(We cannot reveal Môs true name, as she still has fears for her 
familyôs safety, back in her home country.) The visit was hosted by 
Karyn and Vanessa of the Red Cross. Abbas and óMô shared their 
stories.  
 
Abbas 
Abbas came to Australia from Iraq to seek refuge due to war. 
During Abbasôs childhood, war broke out in his country several times - 
forcing his family to flee repeatedly from the city to the countryside. 
When he was older, Abbas finished in the top 3 at his university. He applied for a scholarship to study 
in Australia. Abbas had to wait for 4 whole years for a visa before being able to come. He came to 
Australia not knowing how to speak English, which was extremely tough. Abbas started University in 
Australia and met amazing new people. Tragically, while he was here an armed group took over half of 

Iraq, making it dangerous for him to go back. He sought and received 
protection in Australia, where he now works with the Red Cross. 
His message is that education can open doors. 

ééééé 
M  
M came to Australia from 
Pakistan due to persecution. 
The government of Pakistan 
did not agree with her beliefs 
so they threatened to harm 
her. Môs dad spent all his 

money arranging for her to be smuggled across the world 
with her brother. They faced many challenges such as 
quicksand, cold water, dense jungles and the Australian 
Border Force! She eventually ended up in a detention centre 
in Darwin and, once released, she travelled to Adelaide to 
start her new life. Sadly, M cannot see her family again, though she still loves them very much. 

ééééé 
Overall, our classes were very moved by M and Abbasôs stories. We realised how fortunate we are to 
be in such a free country. We reflected on their journeys and observed how thankful M and Abbas are 
to be in Australia and how lucky we are not to suffer similar persecution. Our classes appreciated the 
Red Cross visit very much and we hope to have more incursions like this!  

ééééé 
What is an Asylum Seeker? 
A person coming to a country for protection is labelled as ñasylum seekerò until they are told that they 
can live there. Asylum Seekers donôt have Visas to go to other countries. It is legal, and a basic human 
right to seek asylum from persecution. 

 
What is a Refugee? 
A refugee is someone who is forced to leave their country because of war, persecution or natural 
disasters. Sometimes, refugees get Visas (like Abbas) but they often come to other countries and are 
labelled as Asylum seekers at first.  

Arie & Angela ï Year 7 Students, Room 5 
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LIBRARY NEWS 

 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have been busy with their reading: 
Minnie prowse, Riley Warland, Liam Remphrey, Sofia Mallios, Hai Tran, 
Sam Roberts, Jesika Wilson, Anastasi Volis, Sharvi Kamble, Nicholas Filippou, Olivia Duance-Hanlon, 
Claudia Harrigan, Ethan Hunt, Aditto Basak, Naina Dabi, Saffa Shrestha, Alexander Gerhardy, Devansh 
Pillai, Jeslyn Foo, Audrey Hanson, Charith Athota, Lily Barry, James Bridge, Edison Carpenter, Isaac 
Chisholm, Grace Dianos, Xiomara Everitt, Tate Gaertner, Grace Hanson, Hassan Hassan, Liana Ieraci, 
Omar Khan, James Kontopoulos, Chloe Le-Huy, Myah Macinnes, Lucy Mack, Curtis May, Isabelle 
Mckessar, Carmel Nayagam, Lockley Oan, Ivy Partridge, Leonardo Primaro, Megan Remphrey, Chloe 
Roberts and Krystal Yuan. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yours readingly, 
Dan & Yianoula 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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COMMUNITY NEWS continued 
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